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We would like to take this time to congratulate and welcome our
new Mayor, Rick Pattison, and our new Council Members Darren
Cyca, Murdoch Macpherson, Scott Alport, Scott Baber, Garry
Huntington, Corey Hodson and Dave Thauberger. We would also
like to thank all the other nominees that let their name stand
during the Municipal Election. The new council has already had
it's first meeting and are familiarizing themselves with all things
Katepwa.




OFFICE HOURS
The District Office will be closed
Monday, October 12, 2020 for
Thanksgiving. Office hours will
resume again on Tuesday,
October 13, 2020.

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS
Monday to Friday
9:30 am to 12:00 noon
1:00 pm to 3:30 pm

The Library will be open on Mondays from 1:00 to 3:00 pm.
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The Administrative Staff at the District of Katepwa would like to thank each and
everyone of you for you patience during these past few months. With the ever
changing COVID 19 regulations, we are doing our very best to ensure public
safety and the staff's safety. Everyone's efforts were truly appreciated during
the election as we have never had an election during a pandemic and we
believe it went off great! We are still navigating through these uncertain times
and ask that you call the office before coming down and we will continue to only
have one person in the office at one time as we cannot socially distance safely
in our front lobby. We are still hand sanitizing like crazy and ensuring all
surfaces are cleaned after each visit. We will get through this!!
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DISTRICT FALL CLEANUP
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 15™

BAGGED LEAVES
& BRANCHES ONLY

(PLEASE HAVE PLACED AT YOUR LANE BY 8:00 A.M. ON October 15th)

UPON ARRIVING TO YOUR PROPERTY,
THE DISTRICT WORKERS AND VOLUNTEERS
WELCOME YOUR HELP IN THROWING YOUR BAGGED LEAVES AND BRANCHES
IN THE TRUCK & TRAILERS

Thank you For Your Help
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BUILDING AND DEVELOPMENT PERMITS

PERMIT INFORMATION

Whether you are constructing a residence, garage or boathouse on your land,
renovating an existing building, operating a home based business or
constructing a commercial building a number of permits may be required prior
to beginning your project.

DEVELOPMENT PERMITS

A development permit acknowledges the use of land or buildings and its
compliance with the applicable Official Community Plan and Zoning Bylaw. In
almost all cases, an approved development permit is required before
commencing any development or use of land in the District. If you begin
development without the required approvals, the District has the ability under
the Zoning Bylaw to issue a Stop Work Order, or other means of enforcement.

Development Permit Categories:

Permitted Uses:

These uses are intended to be appropriate for the Zoning District in which they
are listed and not have major impacts on adjacent land uses. Therefore,
District staff appointed as Development Officers approve these applications not
the District Council. The Development Officer has the ability to approve,
approve with conditions or refuse a permitted use application.



Discretionary Uses:

These uses may have one or more features or potential effects that warrant
proposal specific review with a recommendation made to District Council.
Discretionary use development permits are reviewed under a set of evaluation
criteria included in the Zoning Bylaw.

BUILDING PERMITS

A building permit is separate from a development permit. A building permit
refers to building construction and compliance with the National Building Code
and is governed by the District Building Bylaw. The District has contracted
Professional Building Inspectors, (PBI) as our Building Inspectors.

RESIDENTIAL AND ACCESSORY BUILDINGS

There have been changes to the development permit process and all new
residential or accessory building being developed will require a
Surveyor's Real Property Report to be completed once the foundation is
poured. This is to ensure that the development complies with the
required setbacks in the Zoning Bylaw.

Please check the District Website for copies of the Development and Building
Permits. If you are planning on doing any slope or leveling of your lot, please
contact Gail at the office to ensure that the work will be within the guidelines.
Appointments will be booked if you need help with the forms, this is to ensure
that the homeowner has had time to fill in the forms, the Development Officer
has had time to review the forms, do any research that my be required and
ensure proper distancing with COVID 19. Forms and permit information are on
‘the District's website www.katepwabeach.com under the Administration tab.

SNOW REMOVAL POLICY
THAT when deemed necessary,
the maintenance supervisor be
authorized to contract Corey’s
Excavating and Maintenance or
any other local contractor for
snow removal services on
district property; and that the
snow removal of a residential
driveway or a commercial
parking lot be the responsibility




of the property owner.

DISCHARGE OF A FIREAHM FIREARMS CARRIERS

The following individuals are appointed by the District of Katepwa as
the firearm holders to hunt nuisance animals within the boundaries of
the District. If you need help with a nuisance animal, please contact:

Richard Barnsley - 306-331-7865 or 306-331-7425
Fred Weekley — 306-536-1816

Howard Rand (Chico) Norton — 306-332-4055
Don Urzada - 306-537-5480 or 306-332-1363
Chad Thauberger — 306-660-7411

Unless authorized by a letter from the District of Katepwa, no person
shall hunt wildlife within 500 meters of a building, stockade or corral
that is occupied by persons or livestock without the consent of the
owner.
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DUTCH ELMS
Dutch Elms can be disposed of at the landfill site. Dutch Elm
trees are not to be pruned during the months of April 1 to
August 31.

If you require further information, you can call 1-800-SASK-ELM
or visit their website at

AED

Autornated External
Defibrillator

AED locations are as follows:
Katepwa Library , , Katepwa Beach
Lockbox located at front door to library
Katepwa Beach Hotel/Restaurant, Katepwa Beach

Day Time Access Only (11:00 am —9:00 pm)_
Lockbox located at front door to restaurant

District Maintenance Quonset, South Katepwa

Lockbox located at man door (front of bldg)

From Oct 15 to April 30 at 304 Edwyn Street, Sandy Beach
(Private residence)

*Lockbox located on man door to “guesthouse™ directly behind
residence
Oth

lSt

From May 1" to September 30" Katepwa Golf Course




*Lockbox located at main entrance to clubhouse

Locations 1, 3, and 4 will be accessible 24/7/365
Location 2 (Katepwa Beach Hotel)is currently available ONLY
during daytime hours until notified otherwise

Instructions on accessing the AED units at the 4 locations listed will
be as follows:

Upon having made a decision that an AED is required for emergency
use, the predetermined protocol must be followed to acquire access at
any of the sites.

Call 911 to report the incident including address/location,
requesting access to the closest AED. This will activate response
by EMS and provide info to the requester.
2. The passcode for the lockbox will then be given to the requester,
allowing them access to the key inside, and entry to the location
and the AED unit inside that location.
The AED may then be taken to the location at which it is to be
used. The unit is easy to use by simply following the verbal
instructions once the top cover is opened.

NOTE: Please ensure that the pickup location is locked prior to leaving
with the unit and that the EMO coordinator is notified after use to ensure
that the unit is properly serviced prior to be put
back in use.

Contact Rick Holmes at 639-590-5920 ASAP

%

Just a
friend|
reminder...




DOGS RUNNING AT LARGE

For the safety of others, please ensure your dog is securely

©)
fastened so they are not able to roam at will, and ensure they are LS|

leashed if you are taking them out for a walk. Please be that dog
owner who picks up after your pet! We really like those dog owners!!

PROPERTY PINS

The District of Katepwa does not locate property pins. This is left up to the
homeowner. If you are unable to locate your pins, you will need to hire a ':-l
surveyor to provide this service. This way will save you time, money 'l'
and potential grief down the road.

STREET LIGHT OUTAGES

Did you know that you can report a street light out on the SaskPower website
yourself? Just follow the link and follow the prompts. https:/saskpower.
streetlightoutages.com/map/default.htm|.

PROPERTY TAX PAYMENTS

Thank you to all of you who have paid your property taxes! For those of you
who still need to pay them, the District is still offering 10% off in the months of
October and November. If you are using the etransfer way of payment, please
note which property you are paying for and what the Roll # is. This way we
know which property to pay. Also, if you have an address change or a
telephone number change, we need you to provide that to the office as soon as
possible.



Bylaw Reminders:

Bylaw No. 2-2019 A Bylaw of the District of Katepwa to Regulate the
Operation of Vehicles regarding long term parking on municipal
property will be addressed. If you receive a letter from the District it is
because you have been identified as a possible owner of items on
municipal property, we would encourage you to move any items as the
bylaw officer will be out doing inspections and any items found on
District property may be towed.

In 2019, the District of Katepwa passed Bylaw No. 2-2019 A Bylaw of
the District of Katepwa to Regulate the Operation of Vehicles. For your
information, this bylaw was updated as a result of several complaints
regarding the storage of vehicles, boats, trailers, lifts etc., on District
land which in some cases is directly adjacent to homeowner’s
properties. It causes maintenance issues, potential liability issues and
can become an eyesore. Also, in the District of Katepwa Zoning
Bylaw, all residential lots should have 2 off street parking stalls per
dwelling unit.

Please ensure all vehicles are stored off district land and your
personal vehicles, boats, trailers, campers are parked within your
yard. Thank you for your anticipated co-operation.

16. VEHICLES ON PUBLIC RESERVE, ETC.
a.) No person may operate or park a vehicle on any area
designated as Public Reserve etc.



b.) The provisions of Subsection (a) shall not apply to

maintenance vehicles or vehicles using a designated parking
area.

***THE DISTRICT MAY REMOVE ANY AND ALL
OBJECTS THAT ARE IN CONTRAVENTION OF
THIS BYLAW WITHOUT ANY WARNING***

NEWS FROM THE TRAIL

We are so proud to announce that our
Katepwa Trans Canada Trail has been selected
as one of 10 “signature” trails across
Canadalltl This does not happen without the
backing of a strong community. Don
Wasylyniuk and many volunteers have done a
fabufous job. If you enjay the Trail and would
like to be part of our team, please contact Ban.

Mother Nature is putting on quite a show this
fall. We are hopeful you have been able to
experience the colours on the Trail

The Trail committee has met over the summer
and will continue to plan this winter. We have
not been able to tundraise due to Covid,
however, if you would like to support the
ongoing promotion, maintenance and
improvement of the Trail, you can make a
donatiaon at the village office at any time.

We also have an account at SARCAN. If you
would like to send your recycle money our way
simply drop your cans at the Drop and Go at
Sarcan. Type the password ‘the great trail’ into
their computer and your retund will be directed
to our account.

Stay safe everyone and remember that a simple
walk on the Trai! goes a long way to keeping you
healthy.




Indian Head and District
Hospital Foundation Inc.

About Us

We are a registered charity that supports the needs of patients and staff of the Indian
Head Union Hospital and the Emergency Medical Services (EMS).

With funds raised through donations, bequests and fund-raising, we purchase medical
equipment not provided by the Saskatchewan Health Authority, we finance facility
upgrades and we fund occasional staff training and professional development.

The Indian Head District

The district includes Indian Head and the surrounding areas from which people come in
order to use the medical services and hospital facilities located in the Town of Indian
Head: Katepwa, Qu'Appelle, McLean, Sintaluta, Montmartre, Kendal, Vibank, Odessa,
Carry-the-Kettle First Nation, and the Rural Municipalities of Indian Head and
Montmartre.

How your donations help

» Since its inception in 2001, the Hospital Foundation has received approximately
$553,000 by way of donations, bequests, fund-raising and memberships.

e More than $448,000 has been spent on equipment purchases for the indian Head
Union Hospital and the EMS ambulance service, as well as for building improvements
such as the lift in the hospital’s front entrance. Another $17,600 was spent on
bursaries, staff training and development.

How you can help

e Purchase an annual membership for $10.00 or a lifetime membership for $50.00.

e Make a donation to the Indian Head and District Hospital Foundation Inc.

e Make a bequest in your will to the Indian Head and District Hospital Foundation Inc.

* Make a donation to the Indian Head and District Hospital Foundation Inc. “In Memory”
of someone who has passed away.

Contact us at

P.O. Box 1547
Indian Head, SK  e-mail: ihdhf@sasktel.net
S0G 2K0 e-transfers: ihhospitalfoundation@gmail.com




LORAAS
DISPOSAL

o
‘)SINGLE STREAM RECYCLING

Single-stream recycling is a system in which all recycle materials - fiber, plastics, glass,
tin and aluminum - are placed, unsorted, in the BLUE Recycle Cart or Container.

“ Cardboard, Boxboard, Office Paper, Newsprint, Junk
w# Mail, Magazines and Catalogues

Plastic Containers, Milk Cartons & Plastic Milk Jugs,
Shrink Wrap & Plastic Bags - Plastics numbered 1 through 7 L;)

No oil containers or chemical jugs

<
O’I'

"’ Glass (Food and beverage containers — must be rinsed)

#% Tin and Aluminum Cans

=

T

{cans must be clean, with or without labels — no steel or auto parts)

The following is a list of items by area to help in knowing what to recycle.

Laundry

Laundry soap containers
Spot remover bottles
Plastic hangers

Dry cleaning plastic bags
Bleach containers
Plastic Laundry baskets

Bathroom

Shampoo bottles

Body wash bottles
Conditioner bottles
Plastic hair spray bottles
Plastic shaving containers
Toilet paper cores

Tissue boxes

Plastic Pill bottles

Kitchen

Milk jugs & Milk cartons
Creamer cartons & bottles
Paper egg cartons

Soup ,Vegetable, and

any other food cans
Aluminum and tin cans
Pie tins,

Plastic Juice bottles

Juice cans

Clean food wrap

Yogurt containers

Salad dressing containers
Cereal boxes

Plastic grocery bags

Pizza boxes — unsoiled
Plastic cookie and muffin
containers

Office

Office paper

Catalogues, Phone books
Sticky notes, Scrap paper
Plastic bags

Cardboard boxes flattened
Plastic wrapping, Paper bags

Items not accepted

SCraf
parls, plastic toy

household panbage

www.loraasdisposal.com



Cleanfarms 2020
Unwanted Pesticides & Old Livestock/
Equine Medications Collection

Farmers! Got unwanted pesticides or

livestock/equine medications?

Safely dispose of unwanted or obsolete agricultural pesticides and livestock/equine
medications - no charge! Take them to the following locations on the dates noted

Check for Event Locations & Dates here;

between9a.m.and4 p.m.
CARLYLE ESTEVAN
QOctober 23 O<tober 29
Precision Ag Richardson
306-453-2255 Pioneer
CENTRALBUTTE  306-634-2342
October 28 ESTON
Hawk's Agro October 26
306-796-4787 Emerge Ag
Solutions
CEYLON
October 30 306-962-4132
Ceylon Pulses Ag GRAVELBOURG
306-454-2245 October 27
Hawk's Agro
CORONACH 9
Ottober 30 306-648-3110
Richardson INDIAN HEAD
Pioneer October 28
306-267-2100 Nutrien Ag
Solutions

306-695-2311

ITUNA
October 27
Nutrien Ag
Solutions
306-795-3606

LEADER
Octoher 27
G-Mac’s Ag Team
Inc.
306-628-3886

LEWVAN
October 29
Synergy AG
306-789-9493
LUMSDEN
October 30
Synergy AG
Services
306-731-1200

* Next Cleanfarms collection in this area in foll 2023.
= COVID social distancing measures may be in place.
¢ For collection dates in Northem Saskatchewan or elsewhere in the Prairles,

go to: cleanfarms.ca/materials/t

Cleanfarms.ca

)

infodcleonfarms ca €} W .2cteanfarms

MAPLE CREEK RAYMORE SWIFT CURRENT
October 28 October 25 October 30
Richardson Cargill Pioneer Coop
Pioneer 306-746-2055 Agronomy Center
306-662-2420 SHAUNAVON 306-778-8705
MOOSE JAW Qctober 29 WHITEWOOD
October 26 Pioneer Coop October 26
Moose Jaw 306-297-2662 Richardson
Co-operative SOUTH Pioneer
Association Ltd. 306-735-2626
306-692-1661 DAVIDSON
el October 29
MOOSOMIN Richardson
October 27 Pioneer
Sharpe’s Soit 306-567-4778
Services Ltd.
306-435-3319
Partner
(o
cali\) fesan
cleanfarmsiN
YEARS

Given the current situation, please call ohead ta collection sites for instructions an delivering empties




LANDFILL

FORT QU'APPELLE

SUMMER HOURS
* May 1 to October 31
Monday to Saturday
8:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Sunday 10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.
Closed Statutory Holidays
Minimum Load Charge is *10
We now Accept:

-

visq (83

 LANDFILL
- FORT QU'APPELLE
WINTER HOURS

* November 1 to April 30 «
Monday to Friday
9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.
Saturday 9:00 a.m. - 100 p.m.
Closed Sunday and Statutory Holidays
Minimum Load Charge is *10

We now Accept:

-

wsd @
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Talking to Provincial Candidates About Water
Quality: 3 Questions you should be asking if you are
concerned about the water quality in Wascana, Last
Mountain Lake, Pasqua, Echo, Mission, Katepwa,
Round and Crooked Lakes.

During this election, the Saskatchewan Alliance for Water
Sustainability (SAWS) working with their partners will be
creating a conversation about water quality in Saskatchewan.
Saskatchewan is the only province that does not have a
Wetland Policy. We would like to take this opportunity and
create an action plan.

SAWS has developed three questions which we are asking the
voters to ask the candidates during this election.

1. What commitments will and your government make to
respect and protect water quality in our lakes by ensuring
that our wetlands are restored and protected?

2. What commitments will and your government make to
improve and protect water quality while supporting
sustainability and prosperity for the local businesses,
farmers, property owners and First Nations with the
Qu’Appelle Valley?

3. What commitments will you and your government make
to provide public reporting on water quality that is easily
accessible and frequently updated?




For background information please go to the Lower Qu’Appelle
Watershed Stewards website at
https://www . lgws.ca/community-confidence

For more information about the Saskatchewan Alliance of
Water Sustainability (SAWS) please check us out on Facebook
@ Calling for a Sustainable Quill Lake Solution.

Today | will not stress over things | can not control...
#staysafe
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